SPECIAL SERVICE OFFICE

FORT LEAVENWORTH, KANSAS

POST LIBRARY POST SCHOOLS

12 October 1943

POST THEATER
POST ATHLETICS

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Varsity Basketball Coach University Of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen;

Thanks for your consideration of our Fort Leavenworth Basketball Team in your letter of 9 October. If agreeable with you we will plan a game with Lawrence, Kansas either 9 or 10 December 1943. At that time we can discuss possible dates for our second meeting.

If our team developes in accordance with the potentialities, perhaps, we can arrange our second meeting at the Municipal Auditorium in Kansas City. Will this be agreeable with you?

As suggested in your letter I think each team could pay their own expenses when playing either at Lawrence or Leavenworth. In the event that a game in Kansas City is possible we can agree on those terms at a later date.

Captain, F. A.,

Chief, Special Service Branch